
NOTICE OF EXEMPTION 

TO: Santa Barbara County Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

FROM: Department of Public Works/Transportation Division 
(Lead Department/Division) 

Based on a preliminary review of the project the following activity is determined to be exempt from 
further environmental review requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) of 1970 
(Pub. Res. Code Section 21000 et seq.), as defined in the State CEQA Guidelines and County Revised 
CEQA Guidelines. 

APN(s) Right of Way. Project No. NIA

LOCATION: Countywide: All Supervisorial Districts 

PROJECT TITLE: FY 2020/2021 Road Maintenance Annual Plan, All Supervisorial Districts 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: Santa Barbara County Public works requests the Board adopt the 
FY 20/21 Road Maintenance Annual Plan (RdMAP). Every year, the Public Works Department 
prepares the RdMAP outlining the recommended maintenance work for the upcoming fiscal 
year, including both maintenance operations work plans and capital maintenance. 

Public Works' Transportation Division maintains and repairs approximately 1,650 lane miles of 
roadways and adjacent bike paths, as well as major bridge and culvert structures, curb, gutter, 
sidewalks curb ramps, traffic signals, and over 9,000 street trees which makes up our Urban 
Forest. 

The RdMAP process allows the Department to prioritize needed annual improvements and match 
this need with limited available funding for road maintenance. 

This year, the RdMAP programs approximately $5.5M for pavement preservation and associated 
hardscape repair, and defers approximately $8.8M in pavement preservation. The RdMAP also 
includes approximately $1.75M of work on bridges, culverts, and traffic devices such as 
guardrail and sign and striping. Your Board adopted a list of projects for FY 2020/21 funded by 
the RMRA on April 21, 2020 as a requirement of the bill. Most of these roads are also reflected 
in the FY 2020/21 RdMAP. Some minor adjustments were required to match anticipated revenue 
reductions due to the effects of the coronavirus pandemic. The work in the RdMAP reflects the 
reduced funding and the RMRA project list will be updated at the end of the fiscal year as part of 
the annual expenditure report to the state. 










